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MINUTES


APRIL 7, 2008
 BRISBANE COMMUNITY CENTER/LIBRARY, 250 VISITACION AVENUE, BRISBANE
CLOSED SESSION

At 7:00 p.m., the City Council met in closed session in the Library Conference Room.


A.
Public Employee Evaluation; City Attorney, pursuant to Government Code Section 54957

CALL TO ORDER/FLAG SALUTE

Mayor Barnes called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m. and led the flag salute. 

ROLL CALL

Councilmembers present:
Bologoff, Conway, Richardson, Waldo, and Mayor Barnes

Staff present:
Police Commander Macias, Community Development Director Prince, Administrative Services Director Schillinger, City Clerk Schroeder, Assistant to the City Manager Smith, City Attorney Toppel

ADOPTION OF AGENDA
CM Conway made a motion, seconded by CM Bologoff, to adopt the agenda as proposed.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

PROCLAMATION


A.
Proclamation recognizing April 2008 as Earthquake Preparedness Month

Mayor Barnes read a proclamation declaring April 2008 Earthquake Preparedness Month and urging citizens to take proper safety measures before, during, and after damaging earthquakes to reduce loss of lives and property.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS NO. 1
Ken McIntire, San Bruno Mountain Watch, reported that he received an email the previous week from a new Northeast Ridge resident who talked about discovering tadpoles in an artificial pond between Silverspot and Golden Aster and replenishing the water supply to ensure their survival.  She was upset when she discovered that workers had power-washed the pond and flushed all the tadpoles out, and wanted to know what she could do.  Mr. McIntire observed that this situation illustrates the problem of putting a development in a delicate, rare habitat like the Northeast Ridge.

Mr. McIntire expressed his opinion that the destruction of the tadpole habitat could have been avoided.  He advocated modifying the plans to protect and restore the frog ponds.

CONSENT CALENDAR
CM Waldo asked to remove Item C.

A. Adopt City Council Minutes of March 3, 2008

B. Adopt City Council Minutes of March 10, 2008

D.
Approve recommendation from City Council Low- and Moderate-Income Housing Subcommittee to increase the moderate income loan limits for the First-Time Homebuyer Program and approve a supplemental appropriation in the amount of $600,000

E.
Approve Funding Agreement with C/CAG and an Agreement with Joint Venture Silicon Valley Network to conduct a greenhouse gas emissions inventory for City operations

F.
Adopt Ordinance No. 530 authorizing an amendment to the contract between the City Council of the City of Brisbane and the Board of Administration of the California Public Employees Retirement System

CM Richardson made a motion, seconded by CM Conway, to approve the remaining items on the Consent Calendar.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

C.
Approve Monthly Investment Report as of February 29, 2008

CM Waldo reported that he only received the cash balance and investment page of the Monthly Investment Report.  He asked about the reason for the negative balance in Fund 410, the Tunnel Avenue Bridge.  Administrative Director Schillinger said the City was awaiting grant reimbursement and transfers from other funds to balance the account.  

CM Conway asked how much the City’s portion was for that project.  Administrative Services Director Schillinger replied that he would provide the final accounting when the project was completed, probably within a few months.  He noted there were a number of sources of funding, including federal and state programs, the City’s own investments, and redevelopment funds.

Mayor Barnes proposed tabling approval of this item to the next meeting.

PUBLIC HEARING


A.
Consider appeal of Zoning Administrator’s decision to uphold the Planning Commission’s approval of modifications to 10 Huckleberry

Community Development Director Prince referred to the Planning Commission meeting minutes, and staff reports for more information on this item.  He stated that the applicant requested a minor modification to enclose an existing deck surrounded on three sides by the existing residence, and to add a new deck in the rear yard.  He noted that the Planning Director, acting as Zoning Administration, is authorized by the Municipal Code to make decisions on zoning conformance, variances, minor modifications, and sign permits, reflecting a common practice in jurisdictions throughout California.

Community Development Director Prince reviewed the Municipal Code definition of “minor modification:”  1) a maximum of 20 percent reduction in lot area, building coverage, and yard requirements; and 2) a maximum of 20 percent increase in the height limit in fence, wall, and hedge requirements.  He interpreted the first provision as meaning a 20 percent increase in building coverage would be permitted by a minor modification; he noted that building coverage should probably have been included in the second provision.

Community Development Director Prince said the letter appealing the Zoning Administrator’s decision makes a number of claims, including a charge that the Zoning Administrator had no authority to approve minor modifications, and that exceeding the 2,100 square feet limitation of coverage for any building in this section of the Northeast Ridge would impact butterfly habitat.  

Community Development Director Prince advised that there was nothing unusual about the Zoning Administrator’s hearing in this matter.  He noted that the design of the project had been approved by the homeowners association, and the area enclosed is surrounded by the exterior walls of the residence, except on the rear.  He said the staff considered the site and determined the proposed 156-square-foot deck addition would have no impact on butterfly habitat.  Based on the facts presented, he stated, the Zoning Administrator granted the request for a minor modification.  The decision was appealed to the Planning Commission, the Planning Commission unanimously upheld the Zoning Administrator’s decision, and that decision was appealed to the City Council. 

CM Waldo noted that the staff report refers to a prior modification request, and he asked what action was taken on that application.  Community Development Director Prince responded that the applicant was asked to obtain approval from the homeowners association and the application was withdrawn.  CM Waldo observed that the homeowners association approved the proposed design.

Community Development Director Prince showed some color pictures of the property and deck.

Mayor Barnes opened the public hearing and invited comments from the applicant and members of the public.

Michele Salmon, Brisbane, provided color photographs showing the rear of 10 Huckleberry and the common area that was originally designed to be part of a riparian corridor with frog and butterfly habitat.  She pointed out the nearby habitat area, the back yard, and the deck stairs.  She presented views of the standing water in the back yard.  

Ms. Salmon referred to a copy of the 2003 Declaration of Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions for the Landmark at the Ridge development, with its rigid provisions regarding habitat protection.  She expressed skepticism that the existing Municipal Code definition implies that an increase of 20 percent would be allowed in this endangered habitat.  She urged the City of Brisbane to uphold the intent of the original conditions of the development and deny the request for a modification.

Linda Salmon, Brisbane, showed an aerial map of 10 Huckleberry and read a letter expressing opposition to the minor modification.  She objected that the definition of minor modification did not apply to an increase in interior area and deck in a planned development, so the staff had no authority to approve the homeowner’s request.  She expressed her opinion that the hearing and decision by the Zoning Administrator violated due process rights of the public.

Ms. Salmon reviewed the negotiations and compromises that led to the determination of the size of the Northeast Ridge units. She emphasized that what the people of Brisbane agreed to was a planned development.   She recommended adhering to the square footage limitations and enforcing the other conditions of development.  She requested that the City Council not approve the modification.

Steven Herrera, Brisbane resident and treasurer of the Landmark Homeowners Association, observed that this improvement was approved by the association and should be treated as a minor modification.  He said the application simply entails enclosing a deck, not a major addition.  He noted the City should respect the wishes of the residents of the Northeast Ridge, and he urged the City Council to honor the homeowners association approval and allow the minor modification.

Terry Maturo, Brisbane resident, said she would describe Lot 29 as an interior common area surrounded by residences rather than a butterfly corridor.  She noted that drainage of rear yards is the responsibility of each Northeast Ridge homeowner.  She observed that the applicant’s rear setback was greater than what was required elsewhere in Brisbane.  She suggested making more of an effort to treat Northeast Ridge homeowners like those elsewhere in Brisbane.  Ms. Maturo advised that the Northeast Ridge CC&R’s have no restrictions regarding modifications or additions to the rear of the houses, and she questioned the basis for denying the request.

Ms. Maturo noted that Northeast Ridge homeowners have a vehicle for providing input on architectural changes and minor modifications.  She said this application was already approved by the homeowners association, approved by the Zoning Administrator, and upheld by the Planning Commission; she recommended that the City Council do the same.  She encouraged discussion and resolution of the issue now so the City will be prepared to handle minor modification requests in the future.

Jossica Aquino, said she was speaking on behalf of her parents, Joss and Yolanda Aquino, owners of 10 Huckleberry Court.  She noted that standing water is a habitat for mosquitoes, which can cause serious illnesses.  She expressed her opinion that public health was more important that protecting frog habitat.

Ms. Aquino reported that her parents began talking with an architect last year about enclosing the rear deck to make it more usable and create more living space.  The architect obtained approval from the homeowners association, the City’s Zoning Administrator granted conditional approval, and the matter was appealed to the Planning Commission by Brisbane resident Linda Salmon.  The Planning Commission upheld the staff’s decision, and the matter was appealed to the City Council.

Ms. Aquino read a statement indicating that her parents enjoy the serenity and peace of the area surrounding their residence and were requesting permission to enclose the deck to provide more privacy and protection from strong winds.  She reviewed the steps taken in the application and approval process so far and asked the City Council to allow the minor modification.  She provided information refuting the appellant’s claims about disturbing butterfly habitat.  She said her parents were good, law-abiding citizens who followed the City’s rules.  Ms. Aquino requested that the City Council deny Ms. Salmon’s appeal and uphold the Zoning Administrator’s decision.

Ms. Aquino presented the City Council with signatures from neighbors supporting the project.

Terry O’Connell, Brisbane, noted that frogs and mosquitoes play an integral role in the overall ecosystem, and they also demonstrate the health of the natural environment.  She commented that most of the homes at the Northeast Ridge were a result of a compromise that provided denser housing in exchange for protection of habitat.  She observed that the density was already there, and the City should not allow the residences to expand.

Dana Dillworth, Brisbane, agreed with the comments made by Linda Salmon.  She questioned the appropriateness of the date, time, and notification for the hearing before the Zoning Administrator.  She said Brisbane’s citizens at large were not informed, and Ms. Salmon was correct to appeal the decision on the basis of denial of due process.

Ms. Dillworth stated that these Northeast Ridge properties already received a 25 percent increase in the design review stage, and minor modifications should be limited to ramps, ground-floor bathrooms, and disability access features.  She objected to allowing a modification to make the premises larger.

Kevin Pohlson, Landmark at the Ridge Association, clarified that the average square footage in the 1989 approvals was approximately 85 square feet smaller than the existing average, representing only a 3 percent increase.  He said the existing units exceed the City’s required setbacks, and the proposed modification will have no impact on butterfly habitat or riparian corridors.  He requested that the City Council uphold the Planning Commission’s decision and deny the appeal.

Michele Salmon pointed out that the developer controls the architectural review board for the homeowners association.  She read a 1993 letter to Carole Nelson from Peter Rosekrans regarding frog habitat and the riparian corridor, and concluding that the developer’s proposed native plant palette should provide sufficient food to sustain frogs.  

Ms. Salmon said she was disturbed to hear suggestions that Northeast Ridge residents were being treated differently from people living elsewhere in Brisbane.  She emphasized that the conditions and restrictions for the Northeast Ridge development were negotiated in an extended give-and-take process, and the City should not allow those guidelines to be ignored.  She read excerpts from the original CC&R’s about the specific architectural standards and restrictions that apply to the units.

Linda Salmon noted that the people who buy houses in planned developments expect certain standards to ensure quiet and freedom from the noise and disruption of ongoing construction and remodeling projects.  She recommended that the City define its position on modifications in the Northeast Ridge before homeowners start trying to redesign and expand units built on engineered pads.  She urged the Council to allow no additions or changes.

Mayor Barnes asked if the CC&R’s preclude additions to this development.  City Attorney Toppel responded that improvements or modifications need to be approved by the homeowners association’s architectural committee, but there are no limits on square footage.  He stated that the provisions of the Municipal Code are not contained in the CC&R’s.  He recommended referring to the conditions of approval and the Municipal Code for these details.  City Attorney Toppel noted that the PD permit deals with the design of the improvements, the building footprint, and the layout of the structure.

Community Development Director Prince said he was not aware of any prohibitions on modifications, but improvement projects need to follow the steps in the approval process.  He added that the Council’s intent in approving the 1989 plan was to allow minor modifications, with approval by the homeowners association and the City staff.

Mayor Barnes asked for confirmation that things not prohibited by the CC&R’s would be allowed.  City Attorney Toppel said the answer depends on what was being proposed.  He noted that all projects must first be approved by the homeowners association, and the level of City review depends on the kinds of permits required.

Mayor Barnes asked about the jurisdiction of the Zoning Administrator for a planned development.  City Attorney Toppel clarified that the City’s Zoning Administrator is a separate decision-making authority established in the zoning ordinance, not necessarily limited to the planned development.  He explained that there are many kinds of minor permits delegated to the Zoning Administrator as the approving authority, and most of those informal hearings have been held during afternoon hours.

Community Development Director Prince emphasized that the staff takes its delegation of authority from the Council as a serious responsibility.  He noted that the staff typically refers certain matters to the Planning Commission anyway, such as variances and significant improvements, but the staff handles minor modifications.  He cited examples of minor modifications and sign approvals handled by the staff in the past.

Mayor Barnes asked CM Conway to comment on the standing water mentioned by members of the public.  CM Conway reported that he visited the site with the staff, and it was determined that the problem was caused by a clogged drain.  

Mayor Barnes asked if there was any requirement for homeowners to plant nectar species.  Community Development Director Prince said he was not aware of any complaints or problems of that type.

Mayor Barnes asked if planned developments could be changed once they were built.  City Attorney Toppel said applicants can always request modifications of existing permits.  He noted there may be more restrictions in the approval process, such as requiring approval from the homeowners association, and the way the City processed the process would depend on what was being proposed, but modifications could be made if they met those requirements.

CM Conway asked if the Northeast Ridge developer received a 25 percent increase in the footprint when the project was redesigned.  He noted Mr. Pohlson estimated the increase at 3 percent.  Community Development Director Prince explained that he compared the existing home with the expansion proposed, which would be a 2 percent increase.  Mayor Barnes asked if the footprint of the houses grew from what was originally proposed, and Community Development Director Prince said he did not recall.

CM Conway observed that the lot size is approximately ¼ acre, and the existing home is about 2,700 square feet, for a lot coverage of 22 percent.  Community Development Director Prince said the addition would bring the lot coverage to 24 percent, or 2,904 square feet.  CM Conway asked if the City had a maximum size allowed for additions.  Community Development Director Prince advised that the PD zone is a case-by-case zone tailored to fit the development, and there are conditions addressing minor modifications.  He added that he was aware of only one other request for a minor modification on the Northeast Ridge, and that application was eventually withdrawn.

City Attorney Toppel advised that any project exceeding the size and scope of a minor modification would need to go to the Planning Commission for a full-blown public hearing, and the City Council would ultimately decide if the PD permit should be modified.

CM Bologoff asked if the City’s floor area ratio applied to planned developments.  City Attorney Toppel responded that the floor area ratio would be part of the standards included in the permit.  He read excerpts from the CC&R’s regarding the approval process required for alterations, and pointed out that additions are specifically mentioned.

CM Bologoff said he agreed with Commissioner Hunter’s comments about the need for the City to be flexible in allowing alterations as the needs of property owners change.  He commented that this homeowner’s proposed deck expansion is still well within the City’s requirements.

Robert Howard, Brisbane, read the Municipal Code definition of “minor modification” and provisions regarding the Zoning Administrator’s authority.

Michele Salmon referred to Section 11.1.6, “Government Approvals,” limiting the ability of homeowners to modify their residences without the City’s approval and compliance with Planned Development Permit PD-1-89 and Design Permit DP-1-89.  She said enclosure of a deck should be considered an addition of square footage rather than a minor modification.

City Attorney Toppel drew attention to Condition C1-J of the PD permit, delegating authority to the Planning Director to grant minor modifications.  He pointed out there is no language saying modifications can be made without City approval, but the steps in the process differ according to the size and scope of project.  

Michele Salmon noted the definition of “minor modification” refers only to a reduction in size, not an addition.  She said any addition to a building on the Northeast Ridge requires a planned development amendment, with the full process that entails.

Terry O’Connell asked if a modification to a planned development permit would apply to all homes on the Ridge, rather than just a single applicant, allowing all houses to be increased in size.  

City Attorney Toppel clarified that the application pertains only to a single property and would not apply to any others.

John Christopher Burr, Brisbane, informed the City Council that Brisbane’s Website provided inappropriate access to certain information that should have been protected.  Mayor Barnes said he was advised earlier that week that the City’s Website was hacked.

Mr. Burr expressed concern about the City Council delegating important decision-making authority to a non-elected or non-appointed official.  He suggested having independent legal review of the documents to make sure they have been drafted properly.  He asked if the packet conditions copies of the original permits and conditions of approval so the Council could determine whether the conditions had been followed.

Mr. Burr observed that there seems to be a problem with the definition of “minor modification,” and it does not appear to include enclosures and expansions.  For this reason, he noted, the applicant’s project should not be considered a minor modification; otherwise, there would be nothing to prevent all the homeowners from the Northeast Ridge to expand their dwellings beyond what was ever intended in the planned development.  Mr. Burr also expressed concern about the impact of drainage problems on lagoon siltation.

Mr. Burr said planned developments are designed to avoid the hodge-podge look that predominates in older communities, and housing tends to be clustered to facilitate construction of infrastructure and delivery of services.  He urged the City Council to gather all the facts before making a decision, including the original permits and conditions of approval.

Mr. Burr recommended seeking outside counsel, reviewing all the documents, and making an independent judgment.

There being no other members of the public who wished to address the City Council on this matter, CM Waldo made a motion, seconded by CM Richardson, to close the public hearing.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present and the public hearing was closed.

CM Conway commented that this appeal raised issues of interpretation with respect to the definition of “minor modification.”  City Attorney Toppel acknowledged that there was a difference of opinion about the meaning of the language.  He said he agreed with the Community Development Director’s determination that the 20 percent maximum should apply to expansions as well as reductions.  City Attorney Toppel noted that this ambiguity can be resolved by amending the Municipal Code.

CM Conway indicated he was inclined to uphold the Planning Commission’s approval and amend the Municipal Code in the future to clarify the language.  He recommended not allowing any more applications of this kind in the interim.

CM Richardson commented that one of the drawbacks of a planned development was the ability of the homeowners association to dictate what homeowners could do.  In this case, she noted, the homeowners association has approved the modification, as has the Planning Commission, and she said she felt comfortable with their decisions.  She acknowledged that denying the appeal could open the floodgates for similar modification requests in the future, but observed that there is an approval process in place to handle them.

CM Bologoff agreed with CM Richardson and CM Conway.  He expressed his opinion that it would be unfair to deny the modification.  He recommended amending the ordinance as soon as possible to clarify the language.

Mayor Barnes asked if the City can delay processing similar modification requests until the ordinance is amended.  City Attorney Toppel indicated it would be proper for the City Council to delay action until the anticipated amendment is adopted.

CM Conway suggested that it might be more convenient for the public to hold hearings during evening hours.  City Attorney Toppel noted the amendment process can include expanded notice and provisions regarding hearings.

Community Development Director Prince proposed that the staff report back to the City Council on the Zoning Administrator process and options with respect to decision-making.  Councilmembers expressed support for this approach.

CM Waldo made a motion, seconded by CM Richardson, to deny the appeal.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

CM Waldo recommended asking the City Attorney and staff to prepare some proposed language options.

At 9:20 p.m., the Council took a brief recess.  Mayor Barnes reconvened the meeting at 9:27 p.m.

C. Consider introduction of Ordinance No. 531, amending the Zoning Map to rezone the rear +/-1,275 sq. ft. of Assessor’s Parcel No. 007-463-040 from the R-BA Brisbane Residential District to the R-1 Residential District; 1120-1122 Humboldt Road; Lenny Lind, applicant and owner

Community Development Director Prince said the subject property is a 6,584-square-foot parcel lying primarily within the R-1 zoning district, but the rear portion, which includes the house, is in the R-BA zoning district.  He recommended amending the zoning map to locate the entire property within the R-1 district, and he drew attention to the map in the staff report.  He said the applicant is also requesting a refund and reduction of fees, which staff considers appropriate.

CM Conway asked if the property consisted of two separate tax parcels.  Community Development Director Prince said a single assessor’s parcel number was shown in the report.

Mayor Barnes opened the public hearing and welcomed comments from the applicant and members of the public.

Lenny Lind, applicant, said he has lived in the property since 1983 and understood the house had been expanded 10 to 15 years before then.  He indicated that the previous owner purchased a little sliver of land on the ridge from the rear neighbor in Brisbane Acres.  He clarified that he was only receiving one tax bill.

CM Bologoff asked if rezoning the dotted portion on the map in the staff report as proposed would affect the lower property in any way.  Community Development Director Prince advised that the change will only correct the zoning boundary along the property line, and it would not affect any other parcels.

There being no members of the public who wished to address the City Council on this matter, CM Waldo made a motion, seconded by CM Bologoff, to close the public hearing.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present and the public hearing was closed.

CM Waldo made a motion, seconded by CM Richardson, to introduce Ordinance No. 531 as proposed. 

CM Conway expressed support for the proposed project.  He asked the staff to check for other zoning anomalies throughout town so they can be corrected.

The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

CM Richardson made a motion, seconded by CM Waldo, to approve a fee reduction of $829.10 as proposed by the staff.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

STAFF REPORTS


A.
City Manager’s Report on upcoming activities

Administrative Director Schillinger said he had nothing to report on behalf of the City Manager.


B.
Receive Report from Community Development Director on Baylands Wind Data Collection

Community Development Director Prince provided a report on the wind energy potential of the Baylands.  He noted that the City hired a consultant to review existing wind data and offer recommendations.  He said the analysis concluded that while average wind speeds were marginal for commercial power generation, peak wind speed times coincide with peak demand times.  The consultant recommends a temporary 60-meter wind tower be installed to collect more detailed data on wind speed and direction to better define the performance of the wind resource.

Community Development Director Prince reported that the staff is working with Universal Paragon Corporation, the property owner, to install a temporary wind data collection tower for one year.  He drew attention to the staff report attachment for more information on the tower structure and proposed site.  He added that the site was chosen by the City’s meteorological consultant.  

Community Development Director Prince advised that this project is categorically exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act.

Mayor Barnes noted there was some concern about penetrating the cap on the landfill.  Community Development Director Prince stated that staff will consult with the Regional Water Quality Control Board to ensure that the integrity of the cap is maintained.

CM Conway said he understood the land at the Baylands had never been formally capped.  Community Development Director Prince acknowledged that possibility.  Mayor Barnes noted the staff will make sure the fill is not disturbed or compromised.

CM Waldo asked for a description of the bird diverter.  Community Development Director Prince said the plans call for hangers on the guy wires to make them more visible to birds.  Mayor Barnes requested that the staff provide further details to the City Council.

Dana Dillworth, Brisbane, questioned whether one monitoring tower will provide adequate information.  She said there are about four locations at the Baylands where wind speed is quite strong at ground level.  She submitted a picture of sites on either side of Ice House Hill.  She recommended installing a monitor tower near Harney Way, an area that experiences different wind patterns.  Ms. Dillworth noted it would be prudent to collect enough data now to prevent having to come back later for more.  She recommended a minimum of four wind monitoring towers.

Ms. Dillworth suggested taking advantage of the wind towers to collect solar energy data for the site to explore the feasibility of that kind of alternative energy.

Anja Miller, Citizens for Renewable Energy on the Baylands and Brisbane resident, said she was pleased that the study of alternative energy was underway.  She recalled that one of the guest presenters in the Baylands Speaker Series recommended a mobile measuring station rather than a fixed site.  She noted this would allow a series of measurements to be taken at different sites.

Ms. Miller observed that the proposed site is somewhat protected from wind by San Bruno Mountain, and she questioned its selection.  She asked the staff to keep citizens informed and provide opportunities for people to visit the site and observe the tower in operation.

Community Development Director Prince explained that the City used a preliminary study by the consultant using existing wind data from two nearby locations to identify the best site for a wind tower.  He acknowledged that having multiple towers or a movable tower could have advantages, but pointed out that a fixed location would be the best way to measure wind speed over an entire year.  He added that the City’s consultant considered the terrain and identified a site he considered representative of the area.

CM Conway asked about the possibility of measuring solar energy potential at the same time.  Community Development Director Prince replied that the staff can investigate the best sites and places for collecting data on solar energy.  He said he thought one of the City’s interns had been working on this issue.

Mayor Barnes suggested finding out what data is already available about solar resources in the Bay Area.

Anja Miller advised that installers of solar equipment have devices to measure the solar potential of a site.

MAYOR/COUNCIL MATTERS

A. Subcommittee Reports

CM Bologoff reminded citizens to vote in the election on April 8.

Mayor Barnes noted that as part of the Consent Calendar, the City Council approved a recommendation from the Low- and Moderate-Income Housing Subcommittee that the City begin making silent second loans of up to $200,000 available to eligible families interested in purchasing condominium units at One San Bruno Way.  He encouraged interested people to contact the City for more information.


B.
Consider Open Space and Ecology Committee Application and either appoint applicant to committee or direct staff to schedule interview or continue recruitment efforts

CM Conway made a motion, seconded by CM Waldo, to appoint Glenn Fieldman to the Open Space and Ecology Committee.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present.

Mayor Barnes congratulated Ms. Fieldman on her appointment.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS NO. 2

Dana Dillworth, Brisbane, noted that Linda Salmon had submitted a letter expressing her opinion of the City Attorney’s performance, and she asked if the City Council had anything to report to the public as a result of the performance evaluation session earlier.

Mayor Barnes stated that the City had conducted a performance review during the Closed Session before the meeting.

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business, CM Waldo made a motion, seconded by CM Conway, that the meeting be adjourned.  The motion was carried unanimously by all present and the meeting was adjourned at 10:05 p.m. with no announcements.

ATTEST:

_______________________________________

Sheri Marie Schroeder

City Clerk
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